
 

New Hours for Hyde Convenience Sites 
Hyde County Convenience sites will observe changes in the New Year. Curbside collection will 
no longer be provided by the county and citizens will be responsible for transporting their solid 
waste to the convenience sites.  Beginning Monday, January 2, 2012, the hours for convenience 
sites will be as follows: 

 

Engelhard, Swan Quarter, Scranton and Fairfield 

Hours of operation: Sites are open Monday: 7 a.m. to noon; Tuesday - Wednesday: 7 a.m. to 
noon, 1 p.m. to 4 p.m.; Thursdays – Saturdays: 9 a.m. to noon, 1 p.m. to 6 p.m. and closed 

Sundays. 

 

Items allowed: 

 

- Vegetative debris (trees, limbs, etc.)* 

- White goods (appliances, washer, 
dryers, etc.) 

- Tires 

- Recyclables (co-mingled) 

- Household trash 

- Scrap metal 

- Used motor oil 

- Construction and demolition debris 

- Wood pallets 

- Batteries  

 

* Vegetative debris is not accepted at Scranton and Fairfield sites 

 

 

 



Ocracoke 

Hours of operation: Open 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., seven days a week. 

Items allowed: 

- Vegetative debris (trees, limbs, etc.) 

- White goods (appliances, washer, 
dryers, etc.) 

- Tires 

- Recyclables (co-mingled) 

- Used motor oil 

- Construction and demolition debris 

- Wood pallets 

- Batteries 

- Household trash 

- Scrap metal

Ponzer 

Hours of operation: Mondays, Wednesdays: 7 a.m. to noon, 1 p.m. to 4 p.m.; Saturdays: 9 
a.m. to noon, 1 p.m. to 6 p.m.; Closed Sundays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays. 

Items allowed: 

- White goods (appliances, washer, 
dryers, etc.) 

- Tires 

- Recyclables (co-mingled) 

- Used motor oil 

- Construction and demolition debris 

- Wood pallets 

- Batteries  

- Household trash 

- Scrap metal

 

Please note: Several private businesses are offering curbside pick-up services for Hyde 
residents. While Hyde County Government provided a training class to assist with start-up, 
county offices do not endorse or recommend a particular business. Citizens may contact the Hyde 

County Public Works Department at (252) 926-4469 for a list of those who completed the training. 

For more information regarding solid waste disposal in Hyde County contact 
Superintendent James Blount at 252-926-4196 

 


